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Dates to Note  
14 September - Network Meeting, Mt 
Maunganui 

29 September - Grandparents Evening, 
Tauranga 

12 October - Network Meeting, Bethlehem 

19 October - AGM 2016 

19 October - Education Evening, Tauranga 

26 October - Network Meeting, Tauranga 

8 November - Social Event (18+), Greerton 

16 November - Network Meeting @ Blind 
Foundation, Te Puke 

 

See page 2 for more details  
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NEWSLETTER 

ISSUE: SEPTEMBER 2016 

Our Vision:  To assist those living with diabetes to 'Live Life To The Full.'  

Blindness due to diabetic retinopathy is now the leading 
cause of visual impairment across the world, according 
to a recent UK study. 
 
In 2010, one in every 39 cases of blindness was due to 
diabetic retinopathy (DR), an increase of 27% since 
1990. Of those with moderate to severe vision 
impairment, one in 52 people had vision loss attributed 
to diabetes, an alarming increase of 64% since 1990. 
 
Poor control of glucose levels and lack of access to eye 
health services in many parts of the world are thought to 
contribute to this increase. As more people live longer 
with diabetes, there is a higher risk of developing 
diabetic retinopathy and subsequent vision loss.* 
 
To draw awareness to such conditions and to celebrate 
World Diabetes Month, Diabetes HELP Tauranga and 
the Blind Foundation are holding a number of events. Be 
sure to check page 5 for times and dates of the events 
in November. 
 
*"Global Estimates on the Number of People Blind or Visually Impaired by 
Diabetic Retinopathy: A meta-analysis from 1990-2010." Leacher et al 
published in Diabetes Care, UK,  August 2016. 



¶ 14/09/16 - 2pm, Network Meeting, Arataki Community 
Centre, Zambuk Way, Mt Maunganui. Speaker: Jaine 
Kirtley, Naturopath. 

¶ 29/09/16 - 7pm, Grandparents Evening, Church 
Lounge, St. Enochôs Church, 134 16th Ave, Tauranga. 

¶ 12/10/16 - 10am, Network Meeting, The Library, Bob 
Owens Retirement Village, Carmichael Rd, Bethlehem. 

Speaker: The Stroke Foundation. 

¶ 19/10/16 - 7.30pm, Education Evening, Church 
Lounge, St. Enochôs Church, 134 16th Ave, Tauranga. 
Speaker: Francesca Rae, Heart Health Advocate 
Tauranga Heart Foundation. Light supper to follow. 

¶ 19/10/16 - 7pm, AGM 2016, Church Lounge, St. 
Enochôs Church, 134 16th Ave, Tauranga. 

¶ 26/10/16 - 2pm, Network Meeting, Church Hall, St. 
Enochôs Church, 134 16th Ave, Tauranga. Rear of 
building, limited disability access. Speaker: The Stroke 
Foundation. 

¶ 08/11/16 - 6.30pm, Christmas meal/social event for 
adults with type one (18+), Greerôs Gastro Bar, 
1334 Cameron Rd, Greerton. Contact 

martybuc@gmail.com and book your place. 

¶ 16/11/16 - Network Meeting, Te Puke. Meeting in 
Tauranga at the Blind Foundation. Ring Glenys Body 
(07) 573 7022 to arrange transport and meeting times. 

¶ 11/12/16 - Christmas Get Together. Join the DHT 
team for afternoon tea at the Nautilus Caf®, Sulphur 
Point. Reservations essential via the INFOline. Cost 
$10 per person. All welcome. 

¶ Katikati Network Meeting, Cancelled until further 
notice. 

Wots On this Quarter?  
Donations appreciated in a form of a gold coin. 

Manaatikanga - is a Maori noun meaning 
ókindness, generosity, support - the process 
of showing respect, generosity and care for 
others.ô  

 
To achieve the elusive HbA1c we chase after 
óappropriateô blood glucose levels, manage insulin/
medication titrations, observe healthy diet and 
exercise regimes, but often forget the importance of 
Manaatikanga in attitudes towards both towards 
ourselves and others. The power of a kind word or a 
helpful interaction can have huge benefits on our 
own health and on the lives of others we come into 
contact with. I believe Manaatikanga starts with 
respecting and caring for ourselves and others, in 
what we say and do and is a common thread woven 
through our work here at Diabetes HELP Tauranga. 
 
As part of our care towards others we will be 
hosting a óGrandparents only Eveningô on the 29th 
September, for those grandparents who have 
grandchildren/youth with diabetes. We want to 
acknowledge the difficulties faced by grandparents 
who find themselves in this situation, and honour 
their grandparent role. See page 7 for more details.  
 
As the AGM is nearly upon us, I would like to take 
this opportunity to thank Peter Macrae and Florence 
Kumar for their Manaatikanga over the past year. 
Peter has agreed to stand again as President, but 
sadly we will be losing Florence as Treasurer. The 
CEO of Diabetes New Zealand recently visited us 
and was impressed by our ñhospitality and 
friendliness.ò He also added that we have a ñvery 
slick and vibrant society and one he personally 
admired.ò To receive an accolade such as this 
certainly means we have Manaatikanga in 
abundance. If Manaatikanga is one of your values 
and you have 20 hours a month to spare please 
think about joining the Committee going forward into 
2017.  
 
We are now planning for World Diabetes Month in 
November. Read page 4 to find out how you can be 
involved in our celebrations and theme óEyes on 
Diabetes;ô it would be great to see as many as you 
as possible join us on this occasion. 
 
Naku noa 
Debbie. 

Keep up to date with the latest meeting times  

www.facebook.com/
DiabetesHelpTauranga  

and on  

www.diabeteshelp.org.nz  



July 31st saw the annual mid winter Diabetes Youth 
Event take place at FlipOut Indoor TrampPark 
at Tauriko 
 
33 children/youth and 23 adults joined Diabetes 
YOUTH Tauranga. Welcome to those who joined us for 
the first time, including some newly diagnosed with 
type one diabetes. Whilst it was a privilege to help 
families connect and support each other, it was great 
to see youth reconnect with friends from previous 
events.  
 
A huge thank you to everyone involved.    
 
Rebecca Ryder Parental Volunteer (Abridged). 
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Running a ónot for profitô is a bit like going on a road 
trip. For us, itôs been a journey that has lasted nearly 
30 years. The current Committee, has survived a 
number of road blocks and dead ends, but keeps 
following the route set by our Strategic Plan. 
 
The Committee believe DHT is an important part of 
diabetes service provision locally, however, to 
ensure we keep relevant, we occasionally need to 
stop what we are doing, step back and reassess our 
path. Our AGM is a great opportunity to do this. 
 
The landscape of diabetes provision in the WBOP 
has changed over the last 5 years. More GPôs and 
Practice Nurses are equipped to provide specialist 
diabetes care and this is reflected in the calls we 
receive to our INFOline. Our objectives thus are 
more about raising awareness of diabetes, 
supporting those without a medical home, and 
providing GP and Nurse support for behaviour 
change and facilitation of effective self-care. 
 
Yet if we are to continue providing support services 
and support a membership, then we need your help. 
We need visionaries, strategic planners, and 
fundraisers to support the work of the few people 
who are keeping this organisation on the road.  We 
óbelongô to our membership as they óbelongô to us; 
but we need your skills, expertise, and passion for 
our vision if we are to keep on the road for another 
30 years. 
 
If you feel you have the skills to assist us, contact 
our INFOline on (07) 5713422 in the first instance 
and I will ring you back. 
 
President Peter Macrae. 

MediôRay NZ Ltd is synonymous with diabetes supplies 
and service. Our major focus is the Abbott Diabetes 
Care FreeStyle Optium Neo blood glucose and blood 
ketone monitoring system. We proudly continue to 
service and support the many people with diabetes 
who continue to use these products. The meter 
download software call Auto-Assist is available free of 
charge on www.abbottdiabetescare.com.au 

 
We carry a number of convenient products which 
complement our diabetes range. The Diabete-Ezy Test 
Wipes are back in production and our first shipment is 
nearly exhausted as many have been waiting for some 
time for this product to return to NZ. The Dextro-
Energy tablets are also proving popular and together 
with HypoFit we now have introduced a liquid Dextro-
Energy glucose apple flavoured drink. This 50ml 
container has 18g of glucose and 24g of carbohydrate 
in a convenient easy to drink reusable ósoftô packaging. 
We also carry a comprehensive range of carry cases 
and cooling wallets. 
 
For further information on all our products please go to 
our website www.mediray.co.nz and use our 
convenient order on line facilities or call our customer 
services on 0800 106 100 if you wish to talk to us 
directly. 

Nominations are now open for the Diabetes HELP 
Tauranga Committee 2016-2017. Several positions 
are available.  
 
President Peter Macrae says the Committee is 
looking for nominations from those with proven 
óhands on governance experienceô to include an 
accountant or book-keeper. We are looking for 
people to bring knowledge, experience and 
influence, plus, commit for a minimum of 2 years; 
an understanding of the issues facing ónot for profitô 
organisations would also be useful.  
 
Nominees must be available for further teamwork 
and training on Saturday 29th October. For more 
information, contact Peter Macrae via (07) 571 3422.  

http://www.abbottdiabetescare.com.au/
http://www.mediray.co.nz/
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Please donót throw away this copy of the 
newsletter. When you have read it and noted 
events and dates in your diary, take it to your 
doctor, dentistós surgery, your hairdresser, school 
or workplace, or give it to someone else who has 
diabetes.  
 
It may be helpful to them and encourage them to 
join Diabetes HELP Tauranga! 

Free supermarket tours, nurse consults and foot screening. 
Ring our INFOline or contact us on 
debbie@diabeteshelp.org for details. 

Help Grow our Membership  

Member ONLY Services  

Newly diagnosed or just 
need to get re-motivated 
with your diabetes?  
 
Join the Western Bay of 
Plenty Primary Health 
Organisation (WBOP 
PHO) for 2 hours per week 
over 5 weeks. 
 
Ring Leilana on (07) 571 2100 ext 722. 

Wellness Diabetes Courses  SwitchedOn, supported by Diabetes HELP Tauranga, 
are proud to offer a 12 week program specifically for 
those living with diabetes. 

Starting September, for $12 per week you will 
receive: 
¶ A free initial physical assessment 
¶ 2 hour weekly diabetes specific class to include 
diabetes education and assessments 

¶ Unlimited gym access 
 
Join SwitchedOn Exercise Physiologists and 
Diabetes HELP Tauranga Diabetes Nurse* to: 
¶ Improve your blood glucose control 
¶ Make sustainable lifestyle changes 
¶ Improve insulin sensitivity 
¶ Lower medication requirements 
¶ Lower risk of secondary complications 
¶ Reduce weight and BMI 
 
Interested in joining? Contact SwitchedOn at (07) 975 
0005 or hockingstreet@switchedon.org.nz 
*Subject to availability. 

Improving  Diabetes through 
Exercise  

Francesca Rae, Heart Health Advocate from Tauranga Heart Foundation 
will be the speaker at our Education Meeting, Wednesday 19th October, 
7.30pm, and following our AGM.  
Francesca is passionate about heart health and will be keen to answer any 
questions you may have about atrial fibrillation and heart disease.   

Keeping in Touch  

Having diabetes, or supporting someone with 
diabetes can at times be difficult. Working with 
Bethlehem Institute, we are able to provide 
confidential counselling services, courtesy of 
Louise James, Trainee Counsellor. 
 
Appointments can be made by ringing 
(07) 571 3422. 

Counsellor  
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Venue: The Blind Foundation, 160 17th Ave, Tauranga. 
 
Time: 10am-2pm daily, 14th-17th November 2016. 
 

 
Morning Tea daily: 10.30 ï 11am. 

From 9.45am - 12 noon on the 26th of November, and as part of our 
World Diabetes Activities, a swarm of honey bees will be making a  

óbee-lineô down to the Mount and Tauranga.  

MONDAY 
14 Nov 

TUESDAY 
15 Nov 

WEDNESDAY 
16 Nov 

THURSDAY 
17 Nov 

 
Lunchtime Seminar 
1-1.30pm 
 

Eye Conditions 
 
 
Beverly  
(Blind Foundation) 

 
Lunchtime Seminar 
1-1.30pm 
 

Screening in 
diabetes 
 
Wanda Ormsby DNS  
(Te Manu Toroa) 

 
Lunchtime Seminar 
1-1.30pm 
 

Getting the best from 
your blood glucose 
meter 
Maree Burley  
(Pharmaco) 

 
Lunchtime Seminar 
1-1.30pm 
 

Retinal Screening 
in the WBOP 
 
Sue Handley (Tauranga 
Eye Specialists)    

Diabetes HELP Tauranga in association with the Blind Foundation Tauranga presents, 

Join us for equipment displays, brief macular 
degeneration and distance vision acuity screening. 
Free diabetes resources and information, free blood 
glucose, blood pressure and foot checks.  
Demonstration of glucometer for use with poor 
vision. 

Bee early! Ring our INFOline now to register your place and join Diabetes HELP  
Tauranga and National MP Todd Muller (Mount Only) as yourself, or as a honey bee! 
 
We will be collecting donations from Saturday morning shoppers, whilst raising  
awareness of the damage diabetes can cause if not diagnosed and  
managed early. 
 
Youth/ Children under 16 must be accompanied by an adult. Bee suits  
are available for adults and children, one per family. Extra suits are  
available to buy at $25. Please see the World Diabetes page on our  
website, or ring our INFOline for more details and to register your place. 


